

Longridge Church of England Primary School

Berry Lane, Longridge, Preston PR3 3JA Head Teacher- Mrs C Parkin BA MEd NPQH www.longridge-ce.lancsngfl.ac.uk

Dear Parents,

I hope that you have all had a wonderful Christmas. Many thanks for all of the lovely presents and cards. The children have been working extremely hard, and are making progress in all areas of the curriculum.

Just a few notes and reminders:

<u>Swimming</u> - In Year 4, the children attend swimming lessons once a week. Lessons will be on a Thursday morning and the children will travel by coach to Clitheroe. Please can you ensure that your child has a towel, swimming costume and goggles. The children will be having swimming lessons throughout the whole year and may come to school in their P.E kits as this is part of the P.E curriculum.

<u>P.E</u> - This will be on a Friday afternoon. Once again, the children may come to school dressed in their P.E kits.

<u>Homework</u> - Every Wednesday, the children will be given a piece of maths homework, and a list of spellings. The children keep the list of spellings at home, and learn them ready for a test the following Wednesday. Please can maths sheets be completed as soon as possible and return to school so they can be marked. New spellings and maths worksheets will be given every week. Please can you also listen to your child read and complete the reading record book. Occasionally, the children will be set maths homework from Times Tables Rock Stars. However, I will write this down on their maths worksheet.

<u>Library</u> - The children are allowed to take home 1 book a week from the school library. This is to be returned the following week. Our Library session will be on a Thursday morning.

If you have any questions, please e-mail me on t.nixon@longridge-cofe.lancs.sch.uk